
 

 

 

 

Dates to 
Remember 

 
Friday 2 nd June            
Breakfast Club         
Interschool Sports away 
Monday 5 th June  
Breakfast Club         
AFL sport sessions F-2 

Tuesday 6th June         
Star View night 6:30 to 
8:00pm  
Wednesday 7th June   
Breakfast Club         
Family Time 3:15 to 4;15 
Friday 9 th June   
Pupil Free Day 
NO STUDENTS AT 
SCHOOL  
Monday  12th June  
Queenôs birthday Public 
Holiday 

Tuesday  13th June  
Last day for Book Club 

Wednesday 14th June   
Breakfast Club         
Family Time 3:15 to 4;15 
Friday 16 th June  
Breakfast Club            
Interschool Sports home 
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Principals Message 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

School Tours  

We have had a number of families taking advantage of personal tours. I take 

great pride talking about our wonderful school on these special occasions, and 

always feel so proud as we tour the various classrooms and learning spaces, 

describing the wealth of learning experiences that we offer. Please encourage any 

friends, neighbours or relatives who have children beginning school or needing 

to move schools in 2018 to come along if they havenôt done so already. The tours 

are held every Tuesday.  

Up Coming Pupil Free Day ~ FRIDAY JUNE 9. 

Pupil free day ~ Friday June 9. No school for all students. Staff will continue 

their work on ñbest practiceò in the teaching of Writing. The focus of the 

day is the teaching strategies in relation to Writing Cohesion. 

Attitudes to School Survey  

All Year 4, 5 and 6 students (a change ï it used to be just Year 5 and 6) will 

undertake a significantly revamped DET online survey. There are 55 items for 

students in Years 4 - 6. Studentsô opinions are sought on areas around student 

engagement and connectedness - effective teaching practice, motivation and 

interest, stimulating learning, student voice, teacher empathy, learning 

confidence, resilience, self-regulation etc.  

All students in these year levels will undertake the survey before the end of 

Term.   
 

EVERY CHILD SHOULD BE HERE BY 8:50am  

Finally, please endeavour to have children at school on time for a 9am start! 

There has been a growing trend of lateness. It is really important that students 

make it to their rooms on time for roll marking in the morning and to receive 

vital pieces of information on the day ahead and on various activities and events. 

Children who arrive after the teacher has taken the roll, have their attendance 

marked as late. School is usually the first place where children are made aware of 

the importance of regular timekeeping. Arriving on time will boost your child's 

confidence for the day, and set them in the right frame of mind for learning and 

achievement. If a child arrives late the whole class is disrupted and the teacher 

has to repeat the same things over and over again- losing valuable teaching time. 

Punctuality and good attendance will always be important- at school now and 

later in life. 

 

 



  

  

Here are a few techniques and ideas for you to try:-  

 

1. Establish a morning routine.  

 

Make sure your children know what is expected of them in the morning, and also what you will do. Resist 

nagging but be willing to take them to school even if they havenôt fully prepared for the day.  

 

2. Identify and remove distractions such as television.  

 

If the children are regular watches before school change the routine and keep the TV off. It should only be 

turned on when children are completely ready for school.  

 

3. Teach some of the basics of time management.  

 

Encourage older children to estimate how long it takes to do activities such as getting ready in the morning.  

 

4. Arrive at school ten minutes early.  

 

Plan to arrive at school early rather than be there on time. 

 

5. Model a good routine.  

 

Set a good example by being as methodical as possible and avoid sleeping in unless your children are so 

organised that they get you breakfast in bed. 

 

Have a wonderful week 

Tony Cerra 
Principal.  
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Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ tǊŜƳƛŜǊΩǎ wŜŀŘƛng Challenge and to 

make sure that all books are entered on the computer.  

 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ tǊŜǇ ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ н ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ƻǊ ΨŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΩ ол ōƻƻƪǎ with their parents and 
teachers (20 of the books must be Challenge titles). Children from Year 3 to Year 6 are challenged to read 
15 books (10 of the books must be Challenge titles). The Challenge must be completed by 8th September. 
 
{ƻƳŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ōƻƻƪǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ Ψ{ǘŀǊǘŜŘΩ ς These books cannot be verified and 
counted in the challenge ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ ΨCƛƴƛǎƘŜŘΩΦ  
Iƻǿ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ŦǊƻƳ Ψ{ǘŀǊǘŜŘΩ ǘƻ ΨCƛƴƛǎƘŜŘΩ  
1. Tick the boxes next to the books you have finished reading.  

нΦ /ƭƛŎƪ ΨCƛƴƛǎƘŜŘΩΦ  
 
Congratulations to Jatin B from 1T and Christopher C from 3/4K for completing the challenge. Well done! 
 



  

  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

WEEK ENDING 31st May 2017 

 
 

FAMILY TIME  
Come and join us for Family Time next Wednesday in the Library 3.15-4.15pm. 

 Our activity for the week will be: 

INDIGENOUS CRAFT  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**All students are welcome and must be accompanied by a parent or adult carer** 
  

F A Ravreet G For always putting lots of effort into her learning.  Well done Ravreet! 

F V Rathik  V 
For working hard during learning time and being a friendly class 

member. 

1 O Ishvleen K For working well with others in groups. 

1 T Lakshay M 
For working hard to complete all of his work.  Keep up the great effort 

Lakshay! 

2 B Koray A  For always aiming to do all his work to the best of his ability. 

2 M Zimmerman  For making awesome progress in his reading.  Well done! 

3 4C Abdulahi  A For having an excellent attitude on the excursion.  Well done! 

3 4K Olivia J 
For showing an excellent attitude to her learning & for trying hard to 

improve. 

3 4P Zahra S For outstanding results in your spelling test.  Well done! J 

5 A Camryn M  For his mature approach towards his learning. 

5 C Saboor M For having the confidence to model his problem solving!  Keep it up! 

6 Z Mark S 
For working hard during Maths to understand new concepts.  Keep up 

the good work! 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj-1cW6jpnUAhVCppQKHT4gBXwQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/426927239653811320/&psig=AFQjCNFMxrJ2dHg1ZjwIg7YOPWSkweLFqQ&ust=1496285072513440


  

  

 
 

 

 

3/4 Ind igenous Australians 

Excursion at the Melbourne Museum  

¶ We learnt that the aboriginal people 

used animal skins to make different 

things like drums Heaven 3/4K 

¶ Aboriginal people have different 

types of shields to protect them. I 

liked the mechanism where you 

pressed a button and it told you the 

language they were speaking. 

(Vishnu 3/4K) 

 

¶ I learnt that Aboriginal people 

believe that the Eagle is their 

creator. ð Muaz S 

¶ My favourite part was when we heard 

the different languages the 

indigenous people spoke. ð Patrick L  

On Monday the Grade 3/4's went to the 

Melbourne Museum. We went to the First 

Peoples Exhibit. We were given Ipads to 

take pictures of what we learnt. We heard 

different Aboriginal languages and saw a 

big cloak made out of possum skin. 

Bailey 3/4C 

 



  

  

Cross Country 2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I was excited to go to Cross Country. As the other races were on I was 

havinfg a great time. When it came to my turn I was ready to go. I 

really thought that Iôd win. As the race started I felt exaughsted, I 

changed my mind about winning. This was HARD!!!! On my second 

lap I could hear Westbreen yelling ñGo Kuzey Go!ò My face was so 

read I think I looked like spiderman. I was 

so happy to finish my first cross country in 

20th place that there were tears of joy in my 

eyes. (Kuzey 3/4C) 

 

 

  



  

  

CONCERT 

NEWS! 

A REMINDER THAT THIS YEARS SCHOOL 

CONCERT IS FAST APPROACHING. 

PLEASE KEEP AN EYE OUT FOR MORE 

DETAILS LATER THIS TERM IN THE 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER. 

Tuesday 5 th  of 

September 2017 at 7pm  

Clocktower Centre, 

Moonee Ponds  

750 Mount Alexander 

Rd, Moonee Ponds  

TICKETS GO ON SALE IN LATE JULY ON 

THE CLOCKTOWER WEBSITE!  




